
 

 

October 2, 2014 

 

 

Dear Mr. Thompson and Ms. Tomblin, 

 

The HCHS Bass Fishing Club would like to take the next step in developing a team under 

KHSAA rules.  This could create great opportunities for our members. Fishing under KHSAA 

would allow us to compete in regional and state tournaments, which we are not allowed to be a 

part of at this time.  These tournaments are beneficial to members by creating opportunities to 

work with other teams and sponsors in order to gain knowledge and connections for future 

opportunities.   

 

Students on Bass Fishing Teams are receiving more and more opportunities to receive 

scholarships to college to participate at that level of fishing and being a part of the more 

competitive events will allow sponsors we have to be recognized as well as new sponsors to meet 

and work with members. 

 

We will continue to work together to create learning opportunities for our members as well as 

always be looking to add new members to our group.  There would be no additional cost to the 

school system in order for us to become a sanctioned team.  We would continue to use our 

fundraisers to fund our group activities. 

 

Please consider allowing us to become Henderson County Bass Fishing Team. 

 

Thank you for your time, 

 

 

J.D. Larew, President 


